
MINUTES OF COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE ADDISON V.C ROOM ON 12th AUGUST 2014

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Bunyan, Fermor, Rook, Summers & Veitch. Phil Mummery& Georgia Read-Cutting.

APOLOGIES: Lesley Atkins & Nita Chandler. 
Members who have a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda are invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when a specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

No interests were declared.

33/14:  Update:
Cllr. Veitch stated there was nothing new to report at this time.
34/14:  Detailed Architects Brief/Latest Design:
Cllr. Veitch tabled the design presented by the Architect at the meeting on 31st July.  She informed the Committee that it would be circulated at the Full Council Meeting on Thursday. She explained the footprint of the building was primarily the same as the original design, it was just the internal layout that had been changed. The internal design is still open to tweaking before it is ready for the consultation and the ensuing presentation. Cllr. Bunyan pointed out that the space allocated to the Citizens Advice Bureau allowed for private access to four additional meeting/interview rooms which could if not in use, be rented out separately. It is expected the design prepared for the consultation would be in colour, to show some external features in more detail. 
Cllr. Rook felt that some form of security door would be necessary to restrict access to the library area when it was not staffed. Cllr. Veitch stated that it was hoped that we would gain possession of the current public conveniences from TWBC, which if re-sited in the Community Centre would encourage even more people into the centre. The seat mosaic outside the current toilets would have to be rescued and re-sited.
Cllr. Bunyan explained how the drawings showed emergency access and egress and confirmed there was a minimum requirement for distance between the buildings and where a fire engine could gain access.

In response to a question from Georgia Read-Cutting, Cllr. Veitch confirmed that there were several areas that could be considered as suitable for exhibitions. She also stated that she would be happy to attend the meeting Mrs Read-Cutting had arranged with the headmaster of Cranbrook School – John Weeds and that they could discuss suitable dates after this meeting.

Cllr. Rook confirmed he was now in receipt of the Architect’s contract and that he had arranged a brief meeting the following day with Graham Edwards of Buss Murton Solicitors to look over it. Cllr. Veitch informed the Committee that we were expecting a bill for £3000 for work completed to date with the addition of approximately £100 in expenses. In response to Cllr. Summers, Cllr. Veitch stated that the Parish Council had set aside £40,000 for architect fees, the cost of the planning application, the business plan and the cost of any publicity.      

35/14:  Public Consultation:
Cllr. Veitch informed the Committee that she had received a request from Cllr. Bancroft for advice and information on what Councillors should be telling visitors to the consultation. At the request of Cllr. Veitch, Members came up with possible questions that may require clarification, a list of which is attached to these Minutes.  Cllr. Veitch will provide a list of responses.
In response to Cllr. Summers, Cllr. Veitch confirmed the public consultation is regarding the Community Centre and does not include the housing development on the site. 
Cllr. Rook confirmed that although an area suitable as a library was included in the design it did not mean that the project was dependent upon the library coming into the centre, the area could be redesigned for use by a playgroup although this would mean providing specific toilet facilities for children. Cllr. Veitch confirmed that she had received a request for a youth area which could include billiard tables etc. if the library decided not to join us. Cllr. Veitch referred to the drawings and informed Members that the ceiling height of the lower ground floor was designed at 4 metres and may include lighting pods which gave the impression of extra height and interest.  Cllr. Veitch confirmed she was happy to Chair the Presentation Event as Cllr. Rook was at a Parish Chairman’s meeting in Tunbridge Wells. 

The remaining slots on the rota for the consultation were discussed and filled by those present. A discussion followed on how best to collect comments made by parishioners. It was decided that a loose leaf binder be used along with a book of the names and addresses of all those that attend the exhibition. It was also decided the design could be included in September’s edition of the Parish magazine with a page for comments that can be ‘torn out’ and sent in to the office for collation. Cllr. Veitch stated that she hoped Helen Grant MP would visit on Monday 18th August, although this was yet to be confirmed.

Cllr. Summers congratulated Phil Mummery on the speed at which he got the posters up advertising the event, they had appeared within 24 hours of the last meeting which he thought was very impressive. Cllr. Veitch reported that with the assistance of Cllrs. Fermor and Rook she had produced a press release which the Deputy Clerk agreed to send to various publications immediately after this meeting. Cllr. Fermor felt that another press release after the Presentation evening would keep the momentum going and offered to take photographs of the event and compile a further press release, this was gratefully accepted. Phil Mummery felt a thank you to those that attend the event should be included, this was agreed. Cllr. Rook confirmed that updates on the ‘Chairman’s Blog’ were not interactive, he also suggested the Deputy Clerk sends it round on ‘Be In The Know’ to which she agreed. Cllr. Rook confirmed the artwork for the banner had been completed and the production of it was in hand.
The Deputy Clerk tabled a list of potential invitees for the Presentation event. A full discussion followed at which the Committee agreed that rather than formal invitations, a notification of the event should be emailed to as many as possible. Phil Mummery suggested a poster of the Presentation event should be displayed in the W.I.C during the consultation period. Mrs Read-Cutting offered her services, should any help be required in putting up posters. She also agreed to investigate if periodic updates could be included in the newsletter produced by the students for Cranbrook School.
36/14:  Planning Application:
Cllr. Veitch stated there was nothing to report at this stage, however she would be contacting David Rivers to see how the Business Plan was progressing.

37/14:  Fundraising:
Cllr. Rook confirmed he had nothing to report at this meeting.  
38/14:  Items for information:

Cllr. Veitch stated that after the Presentation event she felt that there would no longer be a need for this Committee to meet on a fortnightly basis and suggested a list of future dates as:
Tuesday 26th August

Tuesday 23rd September

Tuesday 28th October

Tuesday 25th November.

Commencing at 2 pm.

